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(Continued from page 1) 
looking to Sunny to be involved in collecting advertising dollars 
for our newsletter.  Oops, I guess I did name names, didn’t I? 
 
Secondly, I used my pornographic memory to keep track of all 
the ideas presented, and they will all be on the table for next year. 
 
Just to clear up one point made at the meeting: Chi-Chapter did 
write up rules and regulations twice.  I know about the second 
set, because I wrote them myself.  I was unsuccessful in getting 
them to the ratification stage because this occurred in my “pre-
president” stage.  I still have them, and will present them to the 
board for consideration along with any other plans anyone would 
like to present. 
 
We will be moving our board meetings to 6:00 PM.  (It meets on 
our regular meeting nights.)  This should make it accessible for 
anyone wanting to attend.  Everyone is always welcome! 
 
Lastly, we plan to have an “Ask the Officers” session at our April 
general meeting.  So please come prepared with questions, com-
ments, compliments, gripes, etc.  As I’ve said ad infinitum, this is 
not my group, or the officers group. It’s our group, and the more 
involved we all are, the more successful we’ll all be. 
 
Oh yes, congratulations to Kiki, our new “Queen of the Trailer 
Park.”  I’m sure she will serve us with honor.  Or else we’ll show 
her how history has treated queens who didn’t please their 
minions. 
 
Again, congratulations to the new/old board.  Thanks to all who 
were willing to put their egos on the line in the election.  And 
thanks to all who participated in the election.  Let’s look forward 
to bigger and better things this next fiscal year. 
 
See you at the meeting! 
 

What If They Yell “Fire” in a Crowded 
Theater? 

by Barbara (#2)  
 

 you ever wonder what would happen if someone yelled 
“Fire” in a crowded movie theater? Well, let me tell you!  I had 
a most interesting adventure on March 11, and though it was a 
little stressful, the outcome was a much better feeling about 
myself, and the deep internal satisfaction that comes when I am 
accepted as Barbara. It also had several humorous moments, so 
I hope to make you smile.  
 
It all started on Saturday, March 11, which was not only a 
beautiful day for Chicago, it was to be a beautiful day for 
Barbara. For most of 1994 I had lost most interest in dressing 
and going out (not for any reason, it seems), but the old feelings 
had come back, and it was time to return to Tri-S and get out 
again. Many of you have met my wife Lisa, and know that I am 
blessed with a positive and supportive wife, and we decided 
that with my new clothes (have we been shopping!) it was time 
for a new hair look. Well, Velma’s Hair Day couldn’t have 
been better timed, and I spent three evenings beforehand going 
through my closet and deciding what to wear for just my second 
venture out in public in the last two years. So on Saturday, I left 
the house at 2:00 PM wearing a soft black pleated skirt that fell 
to just above the knees, a cream colored glossy-fabric blouse, 
2” black pumps, neutral hose, and casual gold jewelry to 
complete the look.. Fortunately the weather was great, and the 
outfit looked perfectly reasonable for daytime wear. I also wore 
my brunette long curly wig, knowing full well that it only had 
to get me to Velma’s. 
 
I have never been to Velmas’s before and it was quite a drive 
from the western ’burbs, but she is so nice, and the others there 
were such pleasant company that I hardly noticed two hours 
pass . Anyway, as I sat down in Velma’s chair, I told her that 
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